

Nebraska Child Abuse Prevention Fund Board



 
July 22, 2021, 9:30 a.m.– 12:00 p.m. 
Members Present: Shelly McQuillan, Emily Kluver, David Hansen, Jillian Chance, Paul Nelson 
Sara Morgan, Deacon Don Blackbird, Georgie Scurfield
Staff and Guests Present: 
Nebraska Children—Kathy Stokes, Jennifer Skala for Board Development, Brenda Weyers for Marketing and Communications, and Mary Pinker for Community Response. 

Shelly welcomed the two new board members. All members introduced themselves. 
Emily acknowledged Shelly’s service and leadership as Chair through two terms. The board will need to select at new Chair at the next meeting. Anyone interested should contact Kathy. 

Board members were asked to share suggestions for candidates from District III as Shelly’s position will be open soon and there is another open seat in this district. 

Minutes
Kathy noted a correction to the dates in the April 22 meeting minutes. With this correction, the minutes were reviewed and approved unanimously. 

Budget Report and Contract Update
Emily presented a spreadsheet with information on allocations and spending for 2020-2021. She noted that most spending occurs in the 4th Quarter of each year and unspent funds remain in the Board’s account. Board members requested information on several line items, notably the TMC Labs, York (PCIT), and the Lincoln Community Cafés. The amounts on this spreadsheet indicate reimbursements that DHHS has made and do not reflect amounts invoiced. 
Board Development 
Bring Up Nebraska. This public-private initiative led by NC supports twenty-two community collaboratives across state. (All but around twelve counties are now represented on the collaboratives.)  The collaboratives have been vital in communicating needs during COVID. through Playbooks.  The priority needs are organized in community Playbooks and have informed state funding for covid relief. Summaries are on website and at the following link. https://bringupnebraska.org/learn-more/community-pandemic-playbooks.html. 
The Nebraska Association of the Midlands is hosting stakeholder listening sessions for collective voice to help inform state-level priorities for funding. The top needs identified by the collaboratives are housing, food, mental health, childcare, and workforce.  Expert advisers in key areas will participate, the NCAPF Board is invited, and everyone is welcome.  Senators will listen. Three sessions will be held and then summarized. 
Thriving Families, Safer Children: A National Commitment to Well-Being. NE is one of four states/sites selected to ensure that community-based prevention works, building on Bring Up Nebraska. Four collaboratives and the Winnebago Tribe are involved.  One opportunity for NCAPF exists through data and understanding race, ethnicity, and disparities in places like hotline calls, screened in reports, what happens after substantiation. This data should help inform and improve prevention efforts that may include that may include examples like the following:  Many kids are being removed due to inadequate housing while $152 million is available for Greater Nebraska and only @$5 million has been used so far. 
Bill Stanton with Casey Family Programs may share information at the next NCAPF meeting. 
Family Support through Primary Prevention (FSPP).  DHHS worked with NC to apply for one of six awards that would support more robust evaluation. It would build on UNMC’s evaluation efforts to prove the Collective Impact and other Bring Up Nebraska approaches work.  Paul mentioned how poverty is measured, especially to determine the minimum level. This is important because it informs eligibility for supports like Medicaid and has bearing on infant mortality rates. Jennifer said the leading reason for removal in NE is neglect, and this is related to poverty. One need is to re-define neglect. 
Program Report 
PCIT, COSP, Community Cafés. Board members received a written program report before the meeting. 
Members requested an update on York and more information on the Community Café presentations at NC. 

Annual Report. State statute requires an annual report. Printed copies of the 2019-2020 report will be available at the next meeting and it has been posted on the legislative website, https://nebraskalegislature.gov/FloorDocs/107/PDF/Agencies/Health_and_Human_Services__Department_of/574_20210623-153311.pdf
Printed copies will also be sent to the Governor, Senators, DHHS leadership, and recent past board members. 
Evaluation. Each program grantee submits a detailed annual report with their individual data. An annual evaluation report for all Bring Up Nebraska collaboratives, including NCAPF grantees, is also produced for aggregate data. The board discussed their preference for being able to see their investment without undue work for the evaluators and staff and made several recommendations for a middle option, e.g., receiving the report for all collaboratives with a summary of the NCAPF grantees. NC will work with the UNMC evaluation team to produce a report for the Board’s review at the next meeting. 
Marketing and Communications
Brenda provided a printed and narrative summary of the 2021 Campaign. The report included data on community use of the campaign toolkit, radio ads, digital ads, and new website, www.BringupNebraska.org.  Brenda, Emily, and Kathy described campaign events that included a pinwheel garden planting at the Governor’s residence and a Facebook Live event on Child Abuse Prevention Month with Children and Family Services Director, Stephanie Beasley, and Nebraska Children CEO Mary Jo Pankoke. Kathy provided information on the Prevention Store orders and other resources for communities collaboratives, DHHS Service Area offices, and other partners. 
Allocations/Applications for 2021-2022

Prevention Store. Members reviewed a proposal from Abante for $40,150 to design and administer an online Prevention Store for up to twenty-two community collaboratives. The store will include sixteen branded items and will track orders and shipping. The proposal was approved unanimously.
Community Cafés. Members reviewed a proposal from Hall County for $10,000 to begin Community Cafés. Emily noted the benefit of the school partnership with the collaborative. The proposal was approved unanimously. 
Community Response. Mary Pinker joined the meeting to answer questions about the two proposals for $25,000 each to expand Community Response to rural counties. She said support for the proposals will help ingrain Community Response, contribute to more focused referrals, and promote quality while expanding geographic reach. The new leadership in Platte-Colfax has the benefit of having matching funds and a new Coordinator at United Way that is familiar with the collaborative. The former Coordinator will continue as a member of the Leadership team through her position with the school. The proposals from Hall and Platte-Colfax counties were approved unanimously. 
Other. Members asked about sustainability of program grants to communities. Emily suggested considering a timeframe for each type of investment. Board policies and procedures should be reviewed and updated. 
Other

Kathy referenced the last row of the allocations graph and said options to increase access to mental health services in other languages had developed further through a workgroup. David has been involved and Emily mentioned possible Children and Family Services involvement through Family First. Updated information will be presented at the next meeting. 

Next Meeting: Friday, Nov. 5. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 a.m. 
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